
All praise is to God, the Mighty, the Strong, and may blessings and peace be 
upon the one sent with the sword as a mercy to the Worlds. And as to what 
follows. 
 

To the brother, the Wali, may God protect him 
 

May God’s peace and mercy be upon you 
 



We to you raise a complaint against brother Abu Dawud (Abu Suleiman al-Misri), 
the official in charge of the real estate center in Wilayat al-Raqqah province, who 
until now, after his repeated promises, has not helped us find a headquarters for the 
operation room, which until now we have not been able to activate due to the lack 
of a suitable place. 
Although we have completed work preparations to start the work, the lack of 
headquarters prevented this. 
We have been trying for more than a month to communicate with the brother or 
talk to him on the phone, but we cannot find him. Every time, the brothers say to 
us that he went to the Western Sector, the Eastern [Sector], the Northern [Sector], 
and so on. 
We even called three or four times a day but to no avail. 
Once they directed us to a headquarter, and they asked us and insisted that we use 
it. When we went and opened the place, which is a basement, we were surprised 
that it belonged to the brothers in the General Industry and had equipment and 
items that indicated the importance of the place. The Iraqi brother responsible for 
this basement attended and explained to us that it belongs to them. 
Therefore, we hope that you will follow up on this matter and instruct those 
who need to secure the premises we need to start the required work. 
 

And may God reward you the best. 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                             The 
General Emir of the Police 
 


